Upper Tyrone Township Sewage Authority Regular Meeting
November 28, 2016

Meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m. 

Roll Call:  Mr. Keller, present, Mr. Kendi, present, Mr. Borek, present, Mrs. Beranek, present, Mr. Whoric, present.

Persons Attending:  Solicitor Korns, Engineer Bill Utzman, Alan Gillott, Bill Edwards, Rich Beranek, Len Lewandowski, Ron Lewandowski, Edwin Zaffina, Nancy Killinger, Rhonda Hamrock and Secretary Lori henry.

Mr. Borek motioned to approve the October 24, 2016 regular meeting minutes as written.  Mrs. Beranek seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Kendi, yes, Mr. Whoric, yes, Mr. Borek, yes, Mrs. Beranek, yes, Mr. Keller, yes.  Motion accepted.

Treasurers report as of 11/28/2016:

(See Attached Balance Sheet)

Mr. Kendi motioned to approve the treasures report.  Mr. Borek seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Kendi, yes, Mr. Whoric, yes, Mr. Borek, yes, Mrs. Beranek, yes, Mr. Keller, yes.  Motion accepted.

Public Comment:

Rhonda Hamrock asked why the contractors are not in the area working and if the Board knew and approved their leave of absence.  She also questioned the timeline of when restoration will be done regarding her son’s property at 311 Boyd Street.  
Mr. Utzman answered stating they did not know that they would be leaving project in Township to work at another site until they left.  Unfortunately, we cannot control the contractor.  They have a timeline to finish a project and until that time comes and they do not finish when should per our contract you cannot tell them they can’t work in between job sites.

The contractor has informed us that they will be back on our project the week of December 1, 2016.

Allan Gillott asked if a property owner would be responsible for the debt payment to WFMSA if they would purchase a tap but was not required to connect.  Mr. Utzman explained that they would not be charged until they connect unless they were considered part of project to tap in.

Edwin Zaffina requested the Board look into other options of charging him a tap in.  He feels he is being penalized because he has a car wash.  

Solicitor Korns explained that the Board has previously adopted tap in fees and has implemented a usage of water for commercial properties to determine how many taps they would be charged.  Tap ins are not charged by pipes they are determined by water usage for commercial properties.

Discussion continued regarding other municipalities on what they charge and it was agreed that they (board) would look further into what could be done.  Mr. Kendi also requested that Chairman Jesse Keller, Solicitor Korns and Engineer Bill Utzman get to together to discuss options.
Mrs. Killinger also expressed her disgust with the contractor’s restoration.

Motion to Pay Bills:

Mr. Borek motioned to pay the bills for the month of November 2016.  Mr. Whoric seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Whoric, yes, Mr. Keller, yes, Mr. Kendi, yes, Mrs. Beranek, yes, Mr. Borek, yes.  Motion accepted.

Correspondence:  None

Unfinished Business:  None

Reports:

Engineers Report:

Mr. Utzman discussed the following from his Engineers Report for the month of November 2016:

· PennVEST approved extra design work & permitting services for engineering.  Major Mod NPDES permit will be submitted this week.

· PennDOT driveway permits are set to expire.  In order to remain active, the Authority will need to send $10.00 for each permit. This will extend permit for 6 months.
· R&B Contracting has submitted a payment request in for $57,674.62 for work 10/10/16 through 11/14/16.  This is the Gravity Sewer.

· Kukurin has submitted a payment request for materials stored in the amount of $75,150.00.

Mr. Kendi motioned to pay R&B Contracting and Kukurin Contracting for payment requests as submitted.  Mr. Whoric seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Kendi, yes, Mr. Whoric, yes, Mrs. Beranek, yes, Mr. Keller, yes, Mr. Borek, yes.  Motion accepted.

· Change order is “Pending DEP Approval” as of today, this is the gravity sewer contract. The change order is due to uncharted wildcat sewers and drains that parallel the trench along Kingview Road.

· R&B is currently installing grinder pumps in lower Owensdale area.

Solicitor Report:

Solicitor Korns stated that he would like to make the Rules & Regulations available for public review at next meeting.  Would like to then adopt in January 2017 meeting if able.

Solicitor Korns also explained the reasoning for the change of definition of trailer courts to consider each trailer spot would be considered to be a pad.

Mr. Borek motioned to change the definition of trailer courts to be considered pads.  Mrs. Beranek seconded the motion.  Vote – Mrs. Beranek yes, Mr. Whoric, yes, Mr. Keller, yes, Mr. Kendi, yes, Mr. Borek, yes.  Motion accepted.

There was also discussion considering how they will handle the purchasing of taps now to be used at a later time.  The Authority will have to come to an agreement of how long taps can sit without being used.

New Business:

Mrs. Beranek motioned to introduced the proposed 2017 tentative budget.  Budget includes projective revenues in the amount of $4,690,035.00 with projective expenditures in the amount of $5,646,316.26.  Projective grant funds to receive in the amount of $1,413,000.00.  Balance of income estimated at $6,718.74.  Mr. Whoric seconded the motion.  Vote – Mrs. Beranek, yes, Mr. Whoric, yes, Mr. Kendi, yes, Mr. Keller, yes, Mr. Borek, yes.  Motion accepted.

Mr. Borek motioned to change the December 26, 2016 Sewage Authority regular meeting to December 19, 2016 at 4:00 p.m. due to observance of Christmas holiday.  Mr. Whoric seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Whoric, yes, Mr. Borek, yes, Mr. Kendi, yes, Mr. Keller, yes, Mrs. Beranek, yes.  Motion accepted.

Adjournment:

Mrs. Beranek motioned to adjourn the Upper Tyrone Township Sewage Authority regular meeting.  Mr. Kendi seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Kendi, yes, Mrs. Beranek, yes, Mr. Borek, yes, Mr. Keller, yes, Mr. Whoric, yes.  Motion accepted.
Meeting adjourned at 6:03 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Lori Henry

Recording Secretary
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